Dear Sir/Madam ,

                                To whom it may concern Mr STEVEN FALZON  was born in N.S.W in Australia on the 17 th October 1971 and his parents migrated to Australia from Malta in 1964 .As a child ,i was Australian by birth under Australian law.In 1988  when i was 17 yrs old ,my parents moved back to Malta .

                Between  my 18 th and 19 th b'day i had no options to keep my Australian citizenship so i was forced to change my Australian citizenship if not i would be out of work so i had no choice .

           In order to purchase property in Malta i had to change my citizenship .At that time i felt extremely unhappy as i had no other option to remain Australian but i still consider myself to be Australian today as i was born there even if im not legally an Australian citizen.

      Although i am still living in Malta i still keep contact with my other 3 brothers as they have been living in Australia since childhood.

      My intensions were that in the future i might go back home where i was born but still in order to settle down in Australia i have to maintain my dual citizenship.Although people like me think that its not fair that i had to loose my Australian citizenship .

      At that time my parents knew what was best for them and all the family .Now i have no choice in the circumstances so i think its not fair on me.I note that Australian law changed on the 1st July 2002 but this law did not apply for me as i was already over 25years of age so i think  this was unfair for people like me who were born in Australia.Over all these years i got married and have 2 children.

      My wife was born in Melbourne Victoria and she had the same problem like me. My wife's name is MaryRose Falzon before Farrugia and she was born on the 6th January 1969 and her parents migrated to Australia from Malta in 1968.As a child she was Australia by birth and in 1979 when she only 10 years old her parents decided to move back to Malta.As you can see our problems at that time were double as we were both Australians from birth.We appreciate the work of your committee that you are trying to help people like us to maintain dual citizenship.

      Many thanks for the opportunity you gave us to expreme our feelings .We are very sorry for not sending the email as told but unfortunately  our computer was out of order,hope you take this letter to consideration and let us know how the situation ended up.

                                                        Yours faithfully

                                                 Steven and MaryRose Falzon

      Paola

     Malta

